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Circular No. 63/17. 01.12.2017.

(For circulation among all the members of the Managing Committee as well as
the Governing Council of AIBPARC, Special Invitees,
State Secretaries and Advisors of AIBPARC.)
Dear Comrade,

Sub : United Bank Retired Officers’ Association holds its 7" Triennial General Body Conference
At University Institute Hall, Kolkata on 30™ November, 2017
in the midst of massive participation of pensioners and retirees.

We have pleasure to inform that our affiliate United Bank Retired Officers’ Association very successfully organized the above
noted conference on the mentioned date and venue. The tastefully decorated hall of the University Institute was almost packed
up by 12 noon and more than 500 retired officers coming from different parts of the country attended the conference. The
principal highlights are being mentioned hereunder for information of our members :

e The inaugural session was attended among others by Shri Umesh Ray, General Manager (Human Resources) of the Bank, Shri
Sanjay Das, Secretary, AIBOC, West Bengal State Committee, and Shri Kaushik Ghosh, General Secretary, United Bank
Officers’ Association. Shri Ray in his address complemented the retirees for their long and dedicated services to the bank and
he wished them sound health and happiness. He also appealed to the retirees to act as an ambassador of the bank and popularize
the name and schemes of the bank before various cross sections of society and also to contribute in the area of training up huge
number of newly appointed employees and officers of the bank. He informed the house that the pension corpus of the bank was
adequate and sound. Shri Sanjay Das, Secretary, AIBOC, W.B. State, thanked the assembly for a huge attendance. He assured
that he is a firm believer of the subject that today’s serving man is a retiree tomorrow. The interest of both the segments is
interwoven with each other. He recounted the contribution of the retired employees and officers to the growth of bank and trade
union movement. Shri Kaushik Ghosh, General Secretary, United Bank Officers’ Association, informed the house that AIBOC
made a pledge that they would sort out the issues covered in the record note and then they would enter into the meaningful
phase of wage revision talks. As a token of goodwill and cooperation, he handed over a cheque of Rs.50,000/- to the General
Secretary of UBROA.

e  Shri Suprita Sarkar, GS, UBROA, placed his written report covering the happenings that took place in last 3 years. Shri
Tarunesh Chatterjee, DGS, submitted before the house the list of official resolutions on various demands and Shri Dipak
Biswas, Treasurer, submitted the audited statement of accounts for last 3 years. The entire session was presided over by Shri
Subrata Dasgupta, President, UBROA. 14 number of members participated in deliberations on the papers submitted before
them. The questions raised by the participating members were answered by the General Secretary. The report of the General
Secretary, the accounts and the resolutions were passed and adopted by the house unanimously. The elections were the last
agenda to be transacted by the house. A panel of names was proposed before the house, it was duly seconded and it was
unanimously passed and accepted by the members. We have much pleasure to inform that Shri Subrata Dasgupta has been
reelected as President and Shri Suprita Sarkar has been reelected as General Secretary. We congratulate the entire team of
office bearers and we have a high hope that our affiliate in United Bank of India will consolidate the retirees further with greater
zeal and energy and they will grow from strength to strength.

e  Vote of thanks was proposed by Smt. Shibani Mitra and the meeting ended with national anthem.

With best wishes,

( SUPRITA SARKAR )
ACTING GENERAL SECRETARY
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